March 1, 2008

ATTENTION: ALL MASONS IN SOUTH DAKOTA

A historic opportunity has presented itself to the Masons of South Dakota.  The State of South Dakota has requested that the Masons of South Dakota rededicate the State Capitol Building in Pierre, South Dakota upon the occasion of its 100th anniversary. The Grand Lodge of South Dakota dedicated the Capitol Building upon its completion in June 1908 and we have agreed to re-enact the ceremony. This event will occur on Friday, June 20, 2008 during the Grand Lodge Session in Mitchell.

Due to this historic event we will be forced to change our usual Grand Lodge schedule. The changes fall within those allowed by the South Dakota Masonic Code and have been approved by the Jurisprudence Committee.

The schedule for Thursday, June 19th  remains unchanged. Please remember we will have a SDCHIP seminar from 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. led by Dr. David Harte, DDS of Boston, MA and PGM Clifford “Chip” Stamm of Connecticut.  Dr. Harte is one of the leading forensic dentists in the United States and is the inventor of ToothPrints©.  Chip Stamm is the Executive Director of the International MasoniChip organization.  This seminar is being sponsored by the South Dakota Dental Association and is open to all dental professionals as continuing education and is free of charge to all Masons, spouses and guests. This will be in addition to our customary committee workshops where lodge wardens, secretaries, district masters and custodians meet.  The Awards Banquet will be held on Thursday evening, June 19th at the normal time.

On Friday morning, June 20th, the historic day will be upon us.  After the All-Member Breakfast and the Past Grand Masters Breakfast at the Holiday Inn in Mitchell, we will board chartered motor coaches leaving at 7:45 a.m. for the State Capitol Rededication.  This ceremony will be conducted by the  Grand Lodge officers.  This is going to be a huge event and will be filmed by South Dakota Public TV and extensively covered by other media and news outlets. We encourage all Masons to attend and ask that they wear their aprons. The Grand Lodge officers and Past Grand Masters will wear their respective aprons and collars.
Directly after the Rededication Ceremony, we will have a light lunch in Pierre and return to Mitchell for the election of Officers and other Grand Lodge activities. We will conclude with the Grand Master’s Banquet on Friday evening. We will have a most distinguished guest to address the Grand Lodge banquet.
The majority portion of the Grand Lodge activities including balloting on proposals or resolutions will occur on Saturday, June 21st.  The men’s and ladies luncheons will both be on Saturday rather than Friday. Grand Lodge will conclude Saturday afternoon with the installation of all new Grand Lodge officers and a reception for our new Grand Master. 

We understand that the times may be somewhat different from the past, but because of the historic public opportunity to showcase Masonry, these changes are necessary.  Charter motor coaches will be available at a cost of $25/person. We will need to know no later than May 1st the number of riders as seating is limited to 150 people. You will find detailed information for registration as well as the schedule in the upcoming issue of the Masonic Messenger.  Please share this information in your lodge and with your lodge brothers as soon as possible.  See you at Grand Lodge!!!

Fraternally,

Denny Robinson

Grand Master

